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All Saints' Episcopal Church


282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015



Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800
e-mail:  allsaintswolcott@att.net
http://www.allsaintswolcott.org

PRIESTLY PERUSINGS
This column is being written on the eve of the Diocese of CT spring Clergy Conference, which this year takes place in Mystic, May 14-16. The keynote speaker has provided us with 45 pages of pre-conference reading material, so that we may be prepared for his presentation on the major changes over the past 40 years or so that have impacted the Christianity and the Episcopal Church in particular. While God never changes, the wind of the Spirit of God blows through the Church, continually calling us to new relationships, new understandings and experiences of God’s love and mercy. The Feast of Pentecost (which means “50 days”) will be upon us on Sunday, May 27. Next to Easter Day, Pentecost is the most important feast day in the Church (no, not Christmas, but Pentecost!). Pentecost is the 50th and final day of Eastertide. The God whom we worship is a God of surprises – the miracle of the Resurrection was probably the greatest surprise ever – but resurrections happen every day in every life, and if we are attentive to the possibility, we may see new life and new love in places we would least expect it. Change is the only constant, and if I embrace that truth, and realize that the Spirit of God – which Scripture tells us moved over the face of the chaos at the moment of creation, and moves continually in and through our lives as individuals and as the Body of Christ called the Church – I can trust the Spirit to lead me to remarkable places I might never expect to go; if I trust in the Presence of Christ to be my guardian and my guide, I know I will always be safe and secure, even if surprised! Among the discussions we will have at the Clergy Conference are those on changes in the size of many congregations and their ability to sustain a full-time clergy presence (did you know that over 50% of the Episcopal churches in this country have an average Sunday attendance of 65 or less?), new discussions on marriage rites, and discussions on one of the “hot topics” of the approaching General Convention – “open Communion,” or the possibility of welcoming to Communion those who have not been Baptized. Such a change in policy would require an amendment to the Constitution of the Episcopal Church, and that would take time, but the discussion has been going on for several years. It will be interesting to see how the Spirit may be leading us in the days and weeks and months and years to come. Pray that we may always be open to new life, for that is the promise of Resurrection. Let us go forth into the world, rejoicing in the power of the Holy Spirit. Alleluia! Alleluia!

Faithfully,

Susan+  

WEAR RED for the Feast of Pentecost: May 27. Red is the color for the Holy Spirit. You will notice that church doors are traditionally colored red, a symbol of the Holy Spirit.

An additional order is being made for new Prayer Books. If you would like to donate a BCP in memory of, or in honor of someone, or if you would like a copy for yourself, please send a check for $20.00 to All Saints' and mark it Prayer Books on the memo line.

Kerygma: The Gospel of Mark Bible study, an 8-session study of the earliest Gospel, will begin on Tuesday, June 26 at 7 PM. If you’re interested in participating, please sign up on the bulletin board.  All are welcome; no previous Bible study is required. The cost of the Resource Book is $18.00, and scholarship aid is available – just speak to Susan. A good study Bible is important.       

Episcopal ChurchWomen in the Diocese of Connecticut
The 131st annual meeting of the Episcopal Churchwomen in the Diocese of Connecticut was held on Thursday, May 3rd at the AquaTurf in Plantsville, Connecticut.  Jackie Pineau and Mary Pepides represented All Saints’ in Wolcott.  We were honored to have our Bishops, the RT. Rev. Ian Douglas, the RT. Rev. Laura Ahrens and the RT. Rev. James Curry celebrating the Holy Eucharist with us.  The Rev. Philbert Kalisa from Rwanda gave the homily.  

After a brief business meeting with reports from the ECW officers the program began.

The keynote speaker was Kim Robey, advocate for human rights for women and girls, who is currently the Chair and Executive Director of AWE (Anglican Women’s Empowerment).  She spoke on Episcopal women’s participation in the global women’s movement  - what we have learned, where we are now, and where are we going.  

There were tables set up providing information on many of the organizations and activities such as the UTO Blue Box, the White Envelope Program, Society for the Increase of the Ministry, Christian Education/Literacy and others.  It was very interesting to learn of the mission work and events going on in our Diocese and beyond.

The nominated officers were elected and installed by the Rt. Rev. Ian Douglas.  Included in those officers is Susan Pople who is the new Secretary of the ECW.  I am sure that there are folks that remember Susan who is the wife of the Rev. David Pople now enjoying his retirement.

STEWARDSHIP MESSAGE:
 

Stewardship is lived out in: 

· living and telling the Good News; 

· sharing with God in seeking justice, peace, and the integrity of creation in an interdependent universe; 

· wisely employing God-given human resources, abilities, and relationships; 

· sharing the material resources we hold and giving them in service, justice, and compassion; 

· providing for future generations; 

· sharing in the life, worship, and responsible stewardship of the Church and of its mission. 

Both for the individual and for the community, stewardship is a joyful act for the sake of God's world. 

This definition comes fromt he Standing Rules of the Ecumenical Stewardship Center.  The Episcopal Church is a founding member of this group and remains active in it continuing work.  You can find out more about ESC at their website, www.stewardshipresources.org.
 

Jackie Pineau

Mary Pepides

All Saints' Stewardship Team

13TH ANNUAL ALL SAINTS’ GOLF TOURNAMENT

On June 9, 2012, the 13th annual All Saints’ golf tournament will be held at Hawk’s Landing Country Club in Southington.

The tournament has, over the years, provided funds to support various charitable organizations and most recently, needy children within the Wolcott school district.

If you'd like to play, be a sponsor, or donate a raffle prize please see Pete Marcisz, Red Smith or Henry Curtiss for details.

Golf Tournament Update
Please be advised that Hawks Landing has made a modification to our starting time for the tournament on June 9th.

They have indicated that we will have a modified shotgun start with everyone teeing off at 9:00am. Registration will begin at 8:00am. This means everyone should be at the course no later than 8:30am. I will have the hole you will be starting on when you arrive.

Please let anyone in your foursome know of this change if I have not included their address above or forward this message to them.

Please remember we will be collecting non-perishable food items for the Waterbury Food Bank.

All Saints’ Womens Group

The All Saints’ Women’s Group is going to make a donation of women’s personal items and children’s DVDs to the Women’s shelter.  If anyone would like to donate any items, please bring them to the church by Sunday, June 24th.   Items needed are shampoos, conditioners, deodorants, hygiene items, toothbrushes, toothpastes, etc.  Think of what you use on a daily basis.

The Women’s group is having a ‘pot luck’ supper on Friday, June 22nd.   The main entrée will be ordered from Pat’s IGA.   Women are asked to bring an appetizer or a dessert or a beverage.  Please RSVP to Nancy by Sunday, June 17th so we know how much food to order.

Our annual fundraiser, Tag Sale and Bake Sale, has been scheduled for October 13th.  Please keep this in mind so you can put items aside as you are cleaning and reorganizing your homes.

REMINDER:

Church and attic cleanup – Saturday, June 2nd
[image: image1.png]